
 
 

 

 

Parish Assembly 
 

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of Trinity was duly convened and held in 
the Parish Hall on Thursday 24th September 2020 at 7.15 for the following business:- 
 
To consider, and if agreed, to request the Minister for Infrastructure to reduce the maximum 
speed limit to 20 mph on the following roads within the Parish, as recommended by the Roads 
Committee to create safer walking and cycling routes to Trinity School: 
 
Rue du Travers, the northern section of La Verte Rue north of the junction with Rue du Travers, 
Rue du Carrefour, La Rue du Mont Pellier and Les Ruelles. 
 
 
The Connétable welcomed the Assembly to the meeting.  Apologies were received from Mr J H 
Moulin and Mrs M Dunford. 
 
The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted on the proposition of Centenier J B 
Howell and seconded by Mrs A P Le Sueur. 
 
The Connétable explained to the Assembly that he was considering a drive to encourage children 
to walk or cycle to school whenever possible which would be more encouraging with the 
reduction of the speed limit.  All property owners on the affected roads had been written to 
informing them of the proposal. 
 
Several parishioners commented that they were very supportive of the proposal but also 
requested that cyclists should not cycle against the traffic where the roads were one-way.  
Family groups were being encouraged to cycle responsibly giving consideration to other road 
users wherever possible.  It was also suggested that maybe licensing and insurance systems for 
all cyclists should be considered. 
 
The proposition was proposed by Mr A Dunford and seconded by Mr C S Jones, with all in favour. 
 
There being no further business, the Connétable declared the meeting closed at 7.35 pm. 
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